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Lincoln Branch
	Minutes of monthly meeting of Lincoln Submariners Association

At

The RNA Club

15 November 2015


1. The Chairman opened the meeting at 1236 and:

2. Welcomed the 12 members present and in particular Roger Frankish and Henry Hunter both of whom have not recently been well.
3. Apologies for the non-attendance had been received from:
A. Reader.
I. Stoney
J. Serdecki
D.Willcock
A. Last

4. Obituaries: A list of obituaries was presented to the members, during which the Chairman called for 1 minutes silence in reflection and remembrance of those submariners who had passed over the bar. This was followed by our short prayer.
5. Minutes of the last meeting: The minutes of the last meeting were accepted as a true record.











Carried
6. Matters arising: There were no matters arising. 
7. Chairman’s Report:
a. Feedback From Embankment Parade – The chairman reported that it was a fantastic day and that HRH Prince William attended and actually brought his own hip flask. The weather was kind to all and in fact was the hottest day in November to date. Over 500 people attended. Following the Remembrance Service we all retired to the Middle Temple Hall whereupon Prince William managed to meet far more people than the NMC had thought possible in the time available. A very personable man who enjoyed meeting people. The only hiccup of the day was that the young sailors that had been detailed to move the wreaths at 1300 to the Submariners Memorial on the Embankment were more interested in going to the Walkabout Pub where a considerable number of the veterans had retired to. Therefore at 1200 the chairman took the initiative and managed to get the sailors to move all the wreaths and place them at our memorial. As to the future Memorial Parades, the Super Cycle Highway that has been built will not now allow 400-500 veterans/guests to assemble in front of the Memorial without completely blocking off the road, which would be difficult to arrange. The NMC are shortly going to discuss options for the Memorial Parade for future years at a video conference next week. Some people have also muted that we should move the Submariners Memorial to another site (National Arboretum); however, this would be a very expensive option. Watch this space.
b. Delegates Expenses – The chairman stated that the Lincoln Branch members have in the past discussed the issue of delegates’ expenses and whether or not we should raise it at the AGM. However, it is now understood that this issue will be raised at the next AGM in April 2016 as a recommendation by the NMC. It is also understood that the proposal/recommendation will be to pay delegates expenses to those Branch delegates that attend the AGM ONLY. Those delegates that attend the AGM and stay for the whole weekend will not be paid delegates expenses. It is expected that proposal/recommendations will be issued to branch for discussion at the December meeting. 
c. Lincoln Branch Delegate for April AGM – The chairman asked those members that were attending the next AGM/Reunion at Blackpool in April 2016 to identify themselves and requested that one member attending volunteer to be the Lincoln Branch Delegate. Following some discussion David Pritchard, John Horton and Billy Bugg indicated that they would be happy to act as the Delegate. However, it was decided that if John Horton attended he would take on the role of delegate. In the event that he did not attend, Billy Bugg would act as the Lincoln Branch Delegate.
8. Correspondence – The chairman read a letter from Dennis Churchill in which he told a story of one of our members (Dave Maltby) during a visit to Faslane and trying to overtake a Reliant Robin on the motorway at 105mph.  The chairman stated that he would write to Dennis Churchill and thank him for sharing the story with us and also forward to letter on to David Maltby.
9. Secretary’s Report – Nothing to report as the Secretary was absent.
10. Treasurer’s Report - Statement of accounts as at 18 OCTOBER 2015:
Opening balance:






£3111.61

October Meeting collection:





£    53.00
One Association Ball Cap





£      3.00

Families Social Raffle





£  115.00
Monies Paid Out

LMG Entertainment






£    150.00

Family Social Rum






£     70.00
Total Balance:






£3062.61
November meeting attendance donations:



£     46.50
11. Social Secretary’: 
a. Family Social 18 October 2015 -The chairman stated that he considered that the social was a resounding success. He also asked members to pass on his thanks to their partners/wives for providing a fantastic spread for lunch. He also stated that the Nottingham Branch had also thoroughly enjoyed themselves and wished to pass on their thanks to the members.
b. Nottingham Branch Social -  The Nottingham stated that they would try and arrange a return social in the New Year
c. Branch Xmas Dinner 5/6 December 2015 Southview Park Hotel, Skegness – The chairman reminded all members to pay the Treasurer today if they were attending the Christmas dinner. The Chairman stated that attendance numbers were down on previous years and that only 26 members/guest were attending. He also stated that if any members wished to bring a guest he could probably slot them in at short notice. It was pointed out that some members were possibly not attending as it was being held at Skegness again. This subject then developed into a considerable discussion with a number of members expressing their opinions as to where it should be held. This resulted in the chairman stating that in the New Year we would discuss the venue for the 2016 Christmas Dinner and call upon volunteers to find a suitable venue for the function.
i. Port For Christmas Dinner – The chairman stated that he had purchased the Port for the Christmas dinner night as he had previously done before.
ii. Donation of Rum for Christmas Dinner – The Chairman asked if one or two of the members would like to donate a bottle of rum for a tot to be had at the Christmas Dinner. This resulted in a lengthy discussion by some members as to what the procedure had been in the past. However, all members were emphatically informed by both Rick Elrick and the Treasurer that for the past 15 years members have donated the rum for the Christmas function. This issue was resolved by Jack Hobson and David Pritchard donating a bottle of rum each. Many thanks to Jack and David – Well done and thank you!
iii. Raffle Prizes – To complete the discussion on the Christmas dinner night the chairman reminded all members that were attending to bring a raffle prize and that the Lincoln Branch Christmas Cake this year would be a sponge cake.
12. Welfare – There was no welfare report.
13. LExSA – There was no LExSA report. However, our representative did state that an RNA Submariner carried the RNA Standard at the Sunday Memorial Service at the Cathedral.
14. Any Other Business:
a. The chairman stated that he would take the Rum Tub home so that he could take it to the Christmas function.

b. The Treasurer stated that anyone wished to pay their membership fees for next year; they can do so by Bank transfer, etc....
c. Rick Elrick raised the subject of a bottle of Rum that had to be paid for from Trafalgar Night. However Bungy Williams stated that the chairman had sorted it as it came out of proceeds for the evening and thanked Rick for the offer.

d. Bungy Williams reminded everybody that the RNA Barbeque and the Arboretum trip was reported in the Semaphore Magazine and that if the Submariners wished to hold another social especially in the summer a Barbeque was a good option.

e. Jack Hobson raised the requirement for sandwiches for the December meeting as we traditionally turn it into a family occasion. Jack volunteered to order and collect the sandwiches and was given a budget of £60.00. The Chairman also stated that if members wished to also provide additional food it would be most welcome.
f. Big John stated that he thought the Social Function was a great success and that everybody enjoyed themselves. The chairman also stated that the family social, including the entertainment cost the association £220.00.

g. Andy Jeffrey’s stated that he still had some 2016 Association Diaries left if anyone would like one at £2.20 each. Andy also stated that he was up for re-election to the NMC at the next AGM and would be putting his name forward for re-election and requested the support of the members.
There being no further items for discussion the meeting was SHUT at 1315.
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Frank (Sandy) Powell

Chairman/Social Secretary/Unpaid Secretary!

NEXT MEETING SUNDAY 20 DECEMBER 2015
